
 

  

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 ‘Growing together at the Heart of God’s Community’ 

 4th October 2024 - Our “Value for life” is “Compassion”.                   

“The Lord is gracious and compassionate slow to anger and rich in Love” Psalm 145:8 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Head Teacher’s Hello                                                       

Dear all,  

Thank you to all those that supported Macmillan coffee afternoon – it was lovely to see you and I 
was delighted to see how well year 6 worked selling the cake…Well done to all. 

To all the children who have been looking around school for my wedding ring – THANK YOU, on 
Thursday …I found it YAY it was under a cupboard in my office and is intact, so to say thank you I 
have given the children a chocolate (or alternative) for showing compassion and trying to help me. 
Mr Mowbray is also really pleased as he doesn’t have to buy me a new one! 😊 

September and October heralds harvest time and is a time to be thankful…so again can I express my 
thanks to you all as PTA members and in particular those key members that consistently step up to 
organise. School budgets are so tight that many items that schools need cannot be purchased 
without your support. YOU have helped by the minibus, stage, trim trail, HD TVS for our classrooms, 
iPads and much more and this year together will organise a variety of events to buy chairs for our 
parents/carers – needed for performances, a HD TV for class 3 and most exciting paying for all our 
children (reception to year 6) to attend a pantomime in January…THANK YOU. Mrs Mowbray  

“You will always harvest what you plant” Galatians  6:7  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                              

 

                        

 

 

We are a church school… 

We have been looking at who is our  

neighbour and following Jesus’s example 

to treat everyone with kindness and  

respect. 
   
 

 

            

 

Week in pictures…  

 

Teaching a 

Knowledge 

rich 

curriculum 

EYFS: Nursery  

 

 

 

Class 2: The 

Bible – Why is 

it such a 

special book? 

 

  

 

Class 3: Stone Age to 

Iron age. 

 

 

 

Class 4 

 

 

 

 

 



          
 
 
 

           
 

 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Glazebury Governors 
Chair of Governors – Dave Beechey 
Vice Chair of Governors – Alice Richards 
Head Teacher – Mrs K Mowbray 
Staff Governor – Mr S Sharma 
Parent Governor – Mrs A Wilcock 
Parent Governor – Mrs J Morgan 
Foundation Governors – Sara Makepeace-~Taylor, Stuart Roberts-Tighe, James Towey. 
If you wish to contact them, you can do so via the school email address: 
glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk  
 
A letter went out yesterday from Dave Beechey our Chair of Governors to all parents and carers. 

 

 

    Learn, Love and Achieve with Jesus  …  LDST Trust  -    

Providing CPD… 

LDST provided Safeguarding supervision training. 

Ensuring that we know how to look after all  

those that are responsible for that very important  

role of safeguarding our children. 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Trust’s Prayer  
Heavenly Father, 

Let peace, friendship and love grow in our schools. 

Send the Holy Spirit to give excellence to our learning, 

love to our actions and joy to our worship. 

Guide us to help others, so that we may all 

Learn, Love and Achieve, 

Together with Jesus. 

Amen 

 

‘Peep into Glazebury’s History from Logbooks - We are in possession of our school log books that 

date back to July 8th 1873, before we were even in our school building in 1882. We thought we would 

share some of the accounts with you each week. 

   

 

 

 

1895 – 13th May Since the holidays it 

takes 20 minutes every Monday to 

prepare the school for work. As 

usual neither ink, inkwells, chairs, 

table or anything else was looked 

after. 

On enquiring from the school 

cleaner’s daughter why chairs were 

not placed I was impudently told to 

“send no more messages by her 

but to see her father!” 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
        

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

MacMillan Coffee Event  

 
Thank you to everyone who baked and donated shop 

bought cakes and attended the coffee afternoon event 

in aid of this amazing charity. We had a lovely 

afternoon and raised £250. Thank you to all for 

your kind generosity.  

 

 

 

 

PTA & AGM  

The PTA committee met on Wednesday to 

agree what to fundraise for next and 

discussed lots of fun events for the children to 

enjoy over the coming months. 

Thank you to each and every one of you 

who helped, donated, and attended these 

events, without you they wouldn’t happen, 

and we wouldn’t be able to raise money for 

the lovely extras that benefit all our 

children. It was agreed that the items we are 

fundraising for this year are : 

1. Adult chairs for the hall (which I am sure 

you will be delighted to use when attending 

school events). 

2. Pantomime - raise funds to take every child    

(R-Y6) to a pantomime in January 25. 

3. A HD TV for a classroom. 

 

Parents Evening  

Parents evening is taking place next Tuesday 8th 

October and Wednesday 9th October, please make 

sure you have requested your meeting date and 

time. Meetings will be allocated and issued on 

Monday. Thank you. (creche available) 

 

 

 Childhood Flu Immunisation Programme  

We have received information earlier this week from 

NHS school health team regarding the childhood flu 

immunisation programme which is available for 

children from nursery to year 6.   

NHS nurses are attending school on Tuesday 12th 

November to deliver flu immunisation to the children 

whose parents/carers have given consent. 

Information about the vaccination programme is 

available at: 

https://www.nhs.uk/vaccinations/child-flu-vaccine/  

 

 
Do we have any parents/grandparents/carers 

who may be interested in coming into school 

on a regular basis to assist with classroom 

tasks, reading to children etc. If this is of 

interest to you, please speak to the school 

office. 

 

 

Nut Free School 
Please be aware we are a NUT FREE SCHOOL.  
We have children and adults in school that are 
allergic to nuts, so we do not have any nuts on 
the school premises.   

 

School Meal Prices - Warrington Borough Council school meal price is set to increase 

from £2.60 to £2.80 from Monday 4th November when school returns after the October half term 

holiday, resulting in an overall weekly increase of £1 per child.   Warrington school meals service 

remain fully committed to offering the best possible food options for all our children. The three weekly 

rolling menus detailing each day’s main course and dessert, with the additional daily offer of a 

vegetarian option and/or jacket potato, will remain in place. They will continue to provide a high-quality 

service that delivers healthy, nutritious meals, caters for all allergens and dietary requirements, and is 

served in a safe environment on our school premises. 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/vaccinations/child-flu-vaccine/


 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Celebrating YOU!                
 
Betty competed in the Milano invitational competition over the weekend. She had a fantastic time and 

won silver for her beam performance and came sixth overall. This is a fantastic achievement from her first 

competition competing at this level. We are all very proud of her. Well done Betty. 

 

Many of our children take part in a whole wide range of activities outside school. 
Football, music, dancing, gymnastics, rugby, karate to name but a few. We would like to hear about 
their achievements, share with our Glazebury family via our weekly newsletter. So we can all be 
aware and proud of our children’s achievements.  Please can you speak to or email the school office 
Glazebury.primary@ldst.org.uk with their achievements and we can include them in our newsletter. 
 
 

Glazebury Baseball Cap - look how smart Jaxx looks modelling his Glazebury baseball hat, we thought 
they were just for summer, but Jaxx told us they are great for winter too. If your child would like one 
you can place an order from Touchline. https://www.touchline-embroidery.com   

 
 

 

New Café Opening in Glazebury 
Support the new café opening in Glazebury Village. The Olive Branch which is at the rear of the 
Methodist Church in Glazebury and opens next Tuesday 8th October.  Pop in and see them.   
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

mailto:Glazebury.primary@ldst.org.uk
https://www.touchline-embroidery.com/


 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ASDA CASHPOT FOR SCHOOLS 

 

Our school has registered for Asda Cashpot for Schools. When you are shopping at 

Asda please download the App and select our school to donate the points/cash to us.      

This will not affect your own points. Thank you.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PARTRIDGE LAKES HALLOWEEN LAKESIDE TRAIL  

For more information about the event, please see their website using the following link: 
 

http://halloweenlakesidetrail.co.uk/ 

 

 

http://halloweenlakesidetrail.co.uk/


 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

   
 
 

 
 
 
 

       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Head Teachers Award  

 
Oliver 

for sharing the paper with a friend. 

I am proud of you. 

Joe 

for answering the register in French – Tres Bien. 

Archer 

for showing kindness and caring. 

I am proud of you. 

Ruan 

for wonderful reading, reading is at the heart of 

our school. 

Evie 

for being a wonderful role model for learning 

behaviour. 

Jessica 

for being a role model for kindness and caring 

with friends. 

Violet 

for showing a mature attitude to learning and 

discussion. 

Tyler 

for sharing learning with peers in a mature 

manner. 

 

 
 

 

 

 
Personal Development Award 

Alvey 

for being enthusiastic in all areas of learning. 

Oscar 

for incredible manners and beautiful approach 

to life. 

Harry 

for always working hard and always trying his 

best. I am blown away by your dedication to 

learning. 

Well done Harry. 

Genevieve 

for working very hard, trying her best every 

day, being so helpful and being a superstar. 

Guinevere  

for her excellent learning behaviour, hard work 

and focus across the whole curriculum. 

Charlie 

for his fabulous work in math. 

You really are doing so well. 

Lucy 

for outstanding work all week! Her math, 

English, history and RE have been amazing. 

Oliver 

for improving his effort throughout the 

curriculum!  

 

Golden Tickets 

Nursery – Alvey, Alvie, Amelia, Bonnie, Eleanor, Gabriella, Heidi, Isla, Joshua, Koa, Luca, Noah, Tadhg. 

Reception – All our reception children for BRILLIANT writing and AMAZING math this week. 

Class 2-1 – Clark, Ellie, Inez, Charlie, Millie, Parker, Henry, Archer, Rosie. 

Class 2-2 – Alice, Jack, Ruan, Lucas, Albert, Benjamin, Henry, Evie, Fynn, Ethan, Szymon, Genevieve, 

Sebastian. 

Class 3 – Betty, Caleb, Charlie, Chloe, Cora, Evie, Guinevere, Harriet, Jessica, Lucy, Rosie, Spencer, 

Vincent, William. 

 Class 4 – Dexter, Isla, Jaxx, Lucy, Oliver, Xanthe. 

 

 

 
30th September – Vincent 

30th September – George 

1st October – Victor 

4th October - William 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

ATTENDANCE 
Whole school attendance so far, this academic year is 95.8%. 

Glazebury School attendance target is 97% 
Attendance for Week Commencing Monday 30th September 2024 

Attendance in our classes 

Miss Carroll - Reception attendance 96.8%  

Miss Foster - Year 1 attendance 95.8% 

Mrs Tate - Year 2 attendance 94.9% 

Mrs Goman- Year 3 attendance 99.5%  

Mrs Goman- Year 4 attendance 94.8%  

Mr Sharma - Year 5 attendance 95.1% 

Mr Sharma - Year 6 attendance 87.4% 

Is my child too ill for school? 
It can be tricky deciding whether to keep your child off school or nursery when they are unwell. 
There are government guidelines for schools and nurseries, these say when children should be kept 
off school and when they shouldn't.  https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school 
If you do keep your child at home, it's important to phone school or nursery daily.  
 

                    

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school

